Elma Public Library Board of Trustees Meeting

June 13, 2023

Attendance: Tom Carloni, Nathan Clinard, Eileen Holden, Bridget Jacyna, Holly Neu, Paul Schwiegerling, and Sue Sudlik.  Tom Pirrung was excused.

Meeting opened at 6:30 p.m.

Minutes of the May 2023 meeting were reviewed with no changes suggested.

Librarian’s Report:  Visitor and circulation numbers continue to improve.  Young children’s programming remains extremely popular with Toddler Time and Crafts having over 100 participants this past month.  The University Express classes have started up and are well attended.  The Memorial Day Parade was a success, much candy was thrown.  Thanks to Tom Pirrung for the use of his car.  Tom and Jessi attended training seminars.

Treasurer’s Report:  The report was submitted with very little discussion.

ACT:  Tom P, Nate, and Eileen attended the May 20 ACT meeting.  Several topics were discussed including, hiring of new directors, sustainable libraries, and dealing with book challenges.  Several displays were viewed including one on the history of bookbinding.

Friends:  The Friends have scheduled their ice cream sundae dates for the summer concert series.  A meeting is scheduled for June 28.

Buildings and Grounds: Seasonal Landscaping did the spring clean-up.  The flashing still needs to be replaced and the potholes in the parking lot need to be filled.

Publicity:  Jessi will be trying a new e-mail format when communicating with the local newspapers.  Hopefully this will result in more consistent coverage.

Old Business:  The updated Conflict of Interest Policy was reviewed and approved by the Board by a 6-0 vote.

New Business: Seasonal Landscaping will be contacted for the midsummer clean-up.  Summer programming is off to a good start with things set up for all age groups.  Registrations have begun for reading programs.  The sign was discussed again and the possibility of drafting an e-mail to the town council was suggested.  

All Minutes and Reports were approved 6-0.  The meeting was adjourned at 7;35 p.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for 6:30, July 11, 2023.

Respectfully submitted,

Nathan Clinard, Secretary
